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                                                          T  O  W  N    O F    H  A  M  P  S  T  E  A  D 

                                                                                      Budget Committee
                                                                           11 MAIN STREET • HAMPSTEAD, NEW HAMPSHIRE 03841

MINUTES
Thursday, September 09, 2011
PRESENT:  Bob O’Brien, Proctor Wentworth. Chip Hastings, Brian Vass, Matt Murphy 

CALL TO ORDER: Chairman O’Brien called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM followed by the pledge of allegiance to the flag.

VISITORS:  Various town department heads and board members 

ANNOUNCEMENTS: Chairman O’Brien welcomed back and introduced Budget Committee members. Additionally he welcomed the department heads and other visitors. 
EXPECTATIONS FOR THE NEW FISCAL YEAR (DEPARTMENT HEADS AND BOARD MEMBERS) : 

Chairman O’Brien shared communications he had received from Patricia Curran, Town Clerk and Kris Emerson, Code Enforcement, both of whom were unable to attend tonight’s meeting.

Police Chief Joseph Beaudoin discussed warrant articles for a new police station and additional police officers. He said that the state retirement system would require increased costs of approximately 6%, and that he would work with the Board of Selectmen regarding the anticipated maintenance expense of approximately $25K for the existing police station.

Fire Chief Michael Carrier indicated that while he did not anticipate any significant increases pertaining to normal budget items he did feel that it would be difficult to come in at 2% under level funding. He also mentioned that he would propose a warrant article to allow money to be extracted from the capital reserve fund for another vehicle. He is waiting to hear regarding the request for a Federal grant.

Road Agent Jon Worthen presented his initial budget to the Budget Committee. He discussed two upcoming projects…the town beach and a paving project, each of which would cost approximately $30K each.

Library Trustee Chairperson Emily Reschberger stated that again this year a warrant article would be submitted requesting $10K to be added to the maintenance fund. Eventually the library roof (vintage 1994) will need to be replaced at an approximate cost of $50K. Also, a new library director will soon be hired at an as of yet undetermined salary. The new cost for health insurance has yet to be determined.

School Board Chairperson Natalie Gallo reassured the town that the School Board would seek to balance the needs of the schools with the ongoing poor economic conditions currently existing. Schools are experiencing diminished student enrollment. Personnel needs will have to be reviewed. The town will need to come up with $126K which will not be paid by the state. Support staff contract negotiations will soon begin. Teacher negotiations will begin either in late Summer or early Fall of 2012. The board will push for a valid first draft budget instead of 2nd and 3rd drafts as have previously occurred.

Assistant School Superintendent SAU 55 Winfried Feneberg discussed the facilities related Turner Report and Breadloaf Report.

Board of Selectmen Chairman Rick Hartung indicated that tax collection is going well, but that other revenues are down. The board is waiting to hear whether the town will receive a grant to be used toward a generator for the town hall.

Board of Selectmen member Priscilla Lindquist stated that as a member of the Planning Board she has observed that the town has experienced no growth over the last year.         

Approval of May 19th Minutes:



Unanimously approved

Next Meeting: Thursday October 13th 7:00 pm
CLOSING COMMENTS:  Chairman O’Brien announced that a school facilities walk-thru is scheduled for 09/14 between 4:30 and 6:30 PM starting at the Middle School and proceeding to the Central School. The public is invited. A local government center budget-related workshop is scheduled for 09/20 at the Executive Court Function Center in Manchester, NH. The deadline to sign up is 09/13.

Historical Commission member Chip Hastings stated that a warrant article will be proposed to replace the heating system in their current building. Also, the historic meeting house has ongoing maintenance needs.  

ADJOURNMENT

On a motion from Chip Hastings seconded by Brian Vass the meeting was adjourned at 8:19 PM.
For the Committee

Brian Vass

Secretary
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